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We are on the Net  

Check out  

our great website  

WWW.RCCUCC.COM  

Council Members  

¶ Phil Reynolds,  President 

¶ Sandy Hennessey, Treasurer 

¶ Monica Fisher , Clerk 

¶ Carol Marshall &  
     Suzanne Reynolds  -  
     Members at Large 
 

¶ Phil Reynolds,  Interim Pastoral 
     Relations Committee  
 

¶ Frank Bronico & 
     Ken Taylor -  A & M 

 

¶ Kevin Porro, Mission 
 

¶ Robin Reenstra-Bryant, Finance 

¶ Ellen Dammers, Worship 

¶ Carol Anderson & 
     Cindy Hastie, M & F 

¶ Rae Fisher, Christian Ed 

Staff 

¶ Interim Pastor: 
      Rev. Ronald E. Verblaauw 

¶ Teresa Bronico, Office Admin. 

 

 

 

LET US BE GOOD STEWARDS FOR RCC 
 
Sunday, November 8, 2015, was Stewardship Sunday. Stewardship Sunday reminds us 
to set aside part of what we have to support the missions and ministry of our church 
not only financially, but also with service to the church, such as serving on boards, 
committees and in helping with some meaningful projects such as Easter eggs, rum-
mage sale, decorating the sanctuary for advent, and several others church events. 
Stewardship also includes taking good care of all church property. Stewardship em-
bodies the responsible planning and management of our church's resources and in-
cludes the concept of improving as well as maintaining. 
 
November is the month when we celebrate Thanksgiving, when we give thanks to God 
for all our blessings, and really for everything we have been given. We receive gifts 
thankfully from God and share them and our time, skills, to support our church and its 
missions. 
  
And recall Deuteronomy 8:18 
 
But remember the Lord your God, for it is he who gives you the ability to produce 
wealth.   
 
 As faithful Christians and members of RCC, -- ask yourselves these questions:  
 
¶ Have you been blessed and have you had your faith strengthened by what we've 
experience in worship and fellowship, including sermons, prayers, communions 
Bible readings, music and more?  

¶ Have you deepened your personal relationship with God? 
¶ Do you enjoy the church's fundraising activities and outreach opportunities --such 
as Easter Eggs, Kip Center, serving meals for Family Promise, walking the Crop 
Walk and the Huntington's Disease Walk, working at the Labor Day Fair table, the 
rummage sale, Holiday Bazaar, decorating the sanctuary for Advent, and attending 
Prospect Music Concerts? 

¶ Do you like these and some other events that RCC provides and hopes to offer 
more of, including mission opportunities and community outreach and do you feel 
that they are important to maintain and to keep building? 

¶ Do you appreciate the work that the Transition Team, the Council, all the Boards 
and Committees have been doing? 

¶ Do you give thanks for Pastor Ron's ministry and leadership? 
¶ Do you appreciate our excellent church school? 
  
         Continued 



 
 
 
Then--assuming you answer "yes" to at least most of these questions, there are many reasons to try to 
increase your pledging and support for the church by way of service. 
 
Pledging 
  
It is very important to our Church that the church knows what you pledge to give, as the total amount 
pledged by the whole church membership is a very crucial part of our annual church budget. Remember 
not to view your pledge as you would a bill or a tax that you must pay, but as a constructive, cheerful 
way to support your church, i.e. your spiritual home, which is also the center of many activities you be-
lieve are worthwhile and a source of Christian fellowship you enjoy and appreciate. 
  
Please fill out a pledge card today, if you have not already done so.  By filling out our pledge cards, we 
are writing down a goal, and writing it should help us keep on schedule to reach it and to surpass the 
goal, if possible. 
  
Specific pledges should mean more money available to pay our church's expenses and to fund our mis-
sions. It helps the church to be able to count on receiving certain amounts.at specific times during the 
year, especially during the summer, when many members are away for some time. 
  
How much to pledge? A good general rule is to strive to pledge more than last year, and to be sure to 
meet the pledge or exceed it. Beyond that, the Bible calls upon us to tithe, which is a command from 
God. Do we intend to disobey God? We do not think so. A tithe is 10% of annual income, and we know 
in today's slowly improving economy, that might be difficult to give right now, but it is something to 
strive for, and to get closer to each year. Please be as generous as you can be. Consider selling things 
you no longer need but have value.  Rummage sale does not accept electronics or furniture, but perhaps 
you can sell those items online. 
 
Again, remember Deuteronomy 8:18 
 
But remember the Lord your God, for it is he who gives you the ability to produce wealth.        
  
This verse reminds us that God has given us everything that is 100%, of what we have. Let us promptly 
turn in our pledges and meet or exceed our goals. If you do not have pledge card, or have misplaced it, 
you may send a confidential email to our Financial Secretary, Fred Dammers, stating what amount you 
plan to pledge for the entire year 2016, and how much you plan to give on a weekly or monthly basis. 
  
We hope that all of us will be encouraged to strive for new levels of generosity as God gives us the abil-
ity to do so. We also pray that each of us will be motivated to participate to a greater extent in the work 
of our various ministries and fundraising efforts.  Together, we are the church. 
 
Thank you for all your past stewardship, all your past gifts and pledges, and your prompt attention to 
this current pledge for 2016 and your giving plans for 2016, which we'd look forward to seeing as soon 
as possible. 
 
Phil Reynolds 
 
 



Keep in prayer those who have serious illnesses,  including: 

Ken Snapp 

Chuck Marshall 

Nora Esposito 

Dave Toole 
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Well Spouse Meets Monthly  

 �³To take care of myself is not an act of selfish-
ness.�  ́

There will be a meeting of a Well Spouse Association 
support group in the library of our church on the third 
Wednesday of each month.   
 
This group offers support for wives, husbands, and 
partners of the chronically ill and/or disabled.  The 
next meeting is Wednesday, March 16th from 4:30 to 
6:00 p.m.  Walk-ins are welcome. 
 
Group leader 201-933-4759     www.wellspouse.org 
 
 

 

Worship Board Notes 

 

We have begun the Lenten journey with Ash Wednesday on February 10th.  It is now time to journey 
through the Sundays in Lent and Holy week ending with Easter on March 27th. 

Look forward to Palm Sunday on March 20th, Maundy Thursday soup supper followed by our Maundy 
Thursday service on March 24th, and Easter. 

Look forward to more information about Rutherford�¶s community Good Friday service to be announced. 

Dates to Note: 

Sunday, March 6 - last Sunday of church school Learning Center-Easter Egg presentation. 

Friday, March 11- set up for Easter Egg Factory-10 AM-12PM, 2-4 PM, 7-9 PM 

Saturday, March 12 - Easter Egg Factory opens-9 AM-12 PM, 1-4 PM, 6:30-9 PM 

Sunday, March 13 - Communion 

Sunday, March 20 - Palm Sunday 

Thursday, March 24 - Soup Supper, 6:30 PM, service, 7:30 PM 

Sunday, March 27 - Easter 

Easter Flowers will be available for purchase.  More information to follow. 


